DIARY.

Aug.2nd.Wed.Holy Communion (Hambledon Homes) 10 a.m.
Aug.6th.Sun. TRINITY X. Holy Communion 8 am & 12 am.,
Children's Church 10 am., Morning Prayer 11am,
Evening Prayer 6.30pm.

13th.Sun.TRINITY XI. Holy Communion 8 am.,
Morning Prayer 11 am., Evening Prayer 6.30 pm.

20th.Sun. TRINITY XII. Holy Communion 8 am & 7.30pm.,
Children's Church 10 am., Morning Prayer 11 am.,
Evening Prayer 6.30 pm.

27th.Sun. TRINITY XII. Holy Communion 8 am.,
Morning Prayer 11 am., Evening Prayer 6.30 pm.
Sep.3rd.Sun. TRINITY XIV.Holy Communion 8 am & 12 am.,
Children's Church 10 am., Morning Prayer 11 am.,

Evening Prayer 6.30pm.

10th.Sun. TRINITY XV. Holy Communion 8 am.,
Morning Prayer 11 am., Evening Prayer 6.30 pm.
Preacher at 11 am & 6.30 pm.The Rev.Canon S.J.
Harland, B.D.,General Secretary C.& C.C.S.

The Sunday School will be closed during August. There will be so Women's Fellowship meeting in August.

WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP. The meeting on June 21st was held at the Rectory. We were grateful to the Rev.D.A.Stephen, the Rector of Alfold, for his most helpful message. The result of the Bring and Buy Sale at this meeting was £6.5.0 - for the Guildford Diocesan Moral Welfare Association.

SEWING MEETING OUTING. Members of the Sewing Meeting, and several other friends spent a very enjoyable day in Bournemouth on Tuesday, June 27th. The coach left Hambledon at 8.30 am., and the journey through the New Forest was particularly delightful. Quite an international party, for we included Dutch, German and Swiss - who entertained us with delightful singing - even providing their own accompaniment.

THE GARDEN PARTY AT THE RECTORY on Saturday July 1st, came at the end of a week of delightful weather, and although rain and thunderstorms had been forecast we had another really hot day. The soft drinks and ice cream stall was kept busy the whole afternoon, and most people were grateful for the shelter from the sun which the trees provided.

The dancing display given by the Day School scholars was very much appreciated. We wish to record our thanks to

the Head teacher, staff and children for their kind help at the Party. The donkeys, kindly loaned to us by Mr. and Mrs.B. Foster-Moore of Placewood Farm, were kept busy the whole afternoon, and we are most grateful to Mr. and Mrs. Moore for so kindly bringing the donkeys all the way from their farm and spending so hot an afternoon giving the children rides.

A hat-trimming Competition organised by Mrs.Vacher and Mrs.Sharpington gave much enjoyment and we thank them for arranging the Competition. We expect some of the Paris fashion houses to copy several of the unusual models which were produced during the afternoon.

"Teas and Refreshments" are always an important item at any Garden Party, and we were well served in this respect by Mrs.Goad and those good friends whose hard work in preparing and serving the food was much appreciated. We also wish to thank the many friends who sent gifts towards the teas. Mr.Freemantle once again very kindly transported tables, etc., to and from the Village Hall, and Mr.Palmer provided the public address apparatus which was so useful. To all who helped us in any way - very many thanks.

The loans of tables, chairs, crockery etc., by the Village Hall Committee and also by the Day School are gratefully acknowledged. A large Dutch cheese and boxes of sweets were provided by Mr.and Mrs.Nelson, and Mr.and Mrs.Vacher gave a large jar of sweets and the prizes for the Hat Trimming Competition - for these gifts, many thanks.

PERSONALIA.
We have been sorry to lose from our village several families who have recently moved to other areas, and among these are Mr.and Mrs.W.Muirhead of Malt House, Mr.and Mrs.J.Blacklock of Bryon Lodge, Mr.and Mrs.R.Critchley of The Spinney and Mrs.Buchanan of Foxbury. Captain and Mrs.Brodie Hoare and their family have left Chart Cottage only temporarily, we are glad to know, and they hope to return again when the Captain's term of duty at Gibraltar is completed. We warmly welcome all those who have recently come to live in Hambledon.

We have been very happy to welcome back to Hambledon Brigadier and Mrs.L.Weiler and their family - they are now living at Feathercombe.

No.1 8/-, No.2 5/-, No.4 2/-, No.5 £4.0.0., No.6 7/6; No.8 1/6, No.9 6/-, No.10 6/-, No.11 6/-, No.12 2/-, No.13 £2.0.0., No.14 6/-, No.15 15/-, No.16 4/-, No.17 3/-No.18 4/-, No.19 2/-, No.20 18/-, No.23 7/6, No.25 12/6, No.26 10/-, No.27 1/-, No.28 1/-, No.29 8/-, No.30 4/-, No.31 6/-, No.32 3/-, No.33 7/6, No.34 6/-, No.35 £1/1/-No.36 1/-, No.37 4/-, No.38 2/-, No.39 2/-, No.40 7/-, No.41 15/-, No.43 8/-, No.47 4/-, No.48 6/-, No.49 4/-, No.50 £1/5/-, No.52 15/-, No.53 4/-, No.55 4/-, No.56 1/6, No.60 2/-, No.61 2/-, No.62 12/-, No.63 £1/2/6, No.70 2/3, No.71 9/6, No.74 £3/10/-, No.76 1/3, No.78 4/3.

CHRISTIAN STEWARDSHIP - FREE-WILL OFFERING SCHEME. The following letter, signed by the Churchwardens, and the Secretary of the Parochial Church Council, has been sent to all those who have subscribed to the Church through the Free-Will Offering Scheme:-

"Thank you for the help you gave to the Church in 1960. It is hoped that you will continue your valued support.

This is a summary of the expected expenditure for 1961:-

Maintenance and Repairs, Lighting, Heating, Cleaning, Choir, Music etc. Rectory expenses £600. Diocesan Fund and Quotas 250. Church Day School, Building Fund and School 240.

Home and Overseas Missions, Children's 1,150 Charities etc., at least

Our aim for the future is to give as much to others as we 600 use ourselves. With your help we believe this can be

If you do not subscribe to the funds of the Church through this Scheme and you would like to have particulars of it please apply to Miss E.F. Denny the Hon. Secretary who will gladly give you full details. Her address is "Dennys", Cricket Green, Hambledon (Tel. Wormley 461).

WOMEN'S INSTITUTE NOTES. The June meeting of the Hambledon W.I. was held in the village Hall. Mrs. Chesson the president presided. Members were asked to bring suggestions for the 1962 programme at the next meeting. Mrs. Rayburn member of Busbridge W.I.gave an excellent report of the N.F.W.I. annual meeting held recently at the Albert Hall - Mr. Jones gave a very interesting talk on pot plants. Some very helpful hints were given. Mrs. Robertson thanked the speaker. On June 20th a party for old Folk from New Hall, Bracknall, Hambledon Homes and Hambledon residents were entertained at Tigoourne Court by kind invitation of Mr. and Mrs. Chapman. Mrs. Chesson welcomed the visitors and thanked Mr. and Mrs. Chapman for their kindness. Miss Thompson and a team of Folk dancers from Guildford gave a fine display of country Dances. After an excellent tea served by Mrs. Brunt and her helpers - community singing followed. This brought al enjoyable afternoon to a close.

Each visitor was presented with flowers and a small gift.
A.A.EDWARDS.

LOCAL MORAL WELFARE WORKERS' REPORT.

In writing a Report on moral welfare work carried out for the Haslemere and Hindhead Moral Welfare Association (now known as the Fernham and Godalming Deaneries M.V.A.) the worker, Miss Chatterton, mentioned the privilege of helping approximately 700 individuals who sought her advice, comfort or help over the years.

People are referred by clergy, doctors and Citizens' Advice Bureaux, solicitors, schools, health visitors and otherswith the consent and knowledge of the client concerned.

The main trend of the work follows the pattern of family welfare; parents undergoing marriage strain because of housing difficulties, unwise budgetting and debts, ill health, failure to maintain a wife and children, infidelity. Also young people by preventive work, and irresponsible married or unmarried parents.

After-care is kept up wherever wanted or possible, sharing a family's progress through the years as and when needed.

It is the moral welfare workers' duty, not only to interpret social services and legislation by giving practical help, but at the same time to uphold the Christian standard in all social and moral problems within a changing pattern of society. Miss Chatterton lives at The Caravan, Coolgreany, Headley, Bordon, Hants and is available on the telephone before 10 a.m. (Telephone No. Headley Down 2164).